HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2020 - 3:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 3:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there are four new cases since Monday (11/16) of which none are hospitalized.  With the day after Thanksgiving being the biggest shopping day, he emphasized to the community to practice social distancing and proceed with caution.
Millias  has noticed stores are back to counting customers and Valery said he spoke with Martin at Walmart and Scott at Stop & Shop – if they think it is getting heavy people will have to start waiting outside.

Chief Chaves said that Walmart has had Black Friday sales the last two weekends to keep down on the crowds and there will be two details for the Friday after Thanksgiving.

Chief Viveiros said the employee tests (rapid antibody) will be here next week and everything is all set for the testing (PCR) scheduled for 12/5 & 12/6 (opened to anyone).  The results  for the PCR will be within 24 – 48 hours and the rapid will be within 15 minutes.  
He received letter from Mobile Home Park asking for guidance on virus protocols should they have to open Henrich Hall for winter emergencies.  Valery will reach out to the State.
Supplemented Funding for Local Board of Health Department
Valery received an email from the Director of municipal collaboration asking if anyone would be interested in submitting a letter supporting emergency funding for LHDs in 2021.  

Seelig would be happy to send a letter of support.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted to send a letter supporting emergency funding for Local Health Departments.  
Thermometers Purchase

Seelig said the basis is to do temperature checks each day.  He talked with Cesar about the log in acknowledgment each day.   Chief stated in an email that the cost for infrared “touchless” is roughly $60.  Seelig said they can use COVID money and if not free cash.
Andrews was okay with the expense.
Town Accountant, Nolan, asked what the criteria is and Millias suggested having everyone do a temperature check when arriving at work. 
Viveiros said maybe pre-screen check list when you come in to check off.
Seelig thought each department could handle their own taking of temperatures and asked Viveiros to order 10.    
Mask Order from the State Government

The Masks  Executive Oder 55 states that unless in a closed building or office you need to wear a mask.  
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Seelig knows there is going to  be push-back, but it is an Order - in a space that is opened and opened to the public a mask is to be worn.  He added that if doors are closed off to anyone, masks can be off. 
Viveiros did say that over the last 3 weeks everyone at the Fire Station is wearing them all the time
Plymouth CARES Zoom Meeting  

There will be a Plymouth County CARES meeting either Nolan or Seelig will attend.
Letter from Resident - Recycling Abatement Denial – Bill #1297
Garron asked if on the bill is it clear that if they do not want the service they have to put in for an abatement and McSherry said yes - on the bill it states what they need to do.  
Andrews asked if they could check with Attorney Mayo on the civil action case that the resident quoted in the letter.  Millias thought the same thing and would like to hold off until they get some feedback from Mayo.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to table this until Monday or when they hear from Attorney Mayo. 
Affirm MEMA Grant 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board affirmed the Chair, Thomas Millias, signing the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency Grant.  
Recycling Abatement Requests - Bill #1210 & #1962

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to table the requests until Monday (11/23).  


Toy Drop Off at Town Barn

Highway Surveyor Hayward submitted a memo and made a diagram of the toy drop off for this year.  Instead of dropping off at fire station this year it will be at the town barn - setting up as a one way drive thru where everyone stays in the car and helpers take the packages out of the trunk (if possible) allowing minimal contact. They will have a couple of cars with two adults and two girls (preferable mothers/fathers and their daughters) following behind Santa’s sleigh for those who are not aware of the change. They are asking that packages be left at the end of the driveways again for less contact.  
Letters of Support - Regional Development Organization Grant

The office has received requests from Metro South and the Plymouth Chamber Commerce asking for letters of support for State grants that they get for Regional Development Organizations.  Seelig said that we have done this in the past and has asked them to provide some examples of work they have been doing in Halifax (specific businesses they have assisted).
Moved by Andrews and seconded  by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to send letters of support to the above-mentioned agencies.  
Lakeville Animal Shelter Agreement 
Moved by Garron and seconded  by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve the agreement between the Town of Halifax and the Town of Lakeville for the use of the Lakeville Animal Shelter for the 2021 calendar year.  
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Affirm Road Opening
- 12 Water Street

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously affirmed Permit #2020-20 issued to Eversource Gas of Massachusetts to excavate a 3’ x 5’ road cut trench to relocate gas service line at the above location.

Affirm Road Opening
- 330 Plymouth Street
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously affirmed Permit #2020-21 issued to Eversource Gas of Massachusetts to excavate a 4’ x 6’ road cut & a 4’ x 10’ road cut trench to install new gas service at the above location.
Snow Days & Virtual Learning for SLRSD & HES
Resident Mr. Taglini  is unhappy with the way the School Committee is dealing with snow days for Halifax Elementary and Silver Lake snow days and is recommending that snow days be virtual. 

Andrews asked if the Board had any interest in inviting him in for a meeting.  Seelig suggested to Taglini that he makes an appointment with the Silver Lake School Committee as his concerns are matters of the school committees not the BOS.  He did not ask to meet with the BOS but did write to Andrews as a school committee member and a BOS member so the Board could meet with him.  
Millias and Garron thinks it should be referred to the  School Committee first and see where he gets with his concerns and if he still wants to meet with the Board, they could schedule for him to come in.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 4:01 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 19, 2020

11/19/2020 email from Fire Chief to C. Seelig, B. Valery & Chief Chaves – opening Henrich

   Hall for emergencies - COVID protocols 
11/18/20 email from B. Valery to C. Seelig – emergency funding support letter for LHDs 
11/18/2020 example of letter to send to State - concerning additional COVID aid for local BoH

11/16/20 email from Fire Chief to C. Seelig – price of thermometers 

11/17/2020 email from B. Valery to S. Seelig - concerning mask policy

11/9/2020 email from Tanya Shallop - concerning mask policy

11/18/2020 email  from Ron O’Connor concerning MA DPH policies on testing & quarantine

11/9/2020 email from Tanya Shallop - concerning mask policy

11/30/2020 information on Plymouth County CARES Zoom meeting
Letter from resident – appealing denial for recycling abatement 
11/16/2020 email from Kendra Kelly -  concerning contract for EMPG grant for Fire Department  
Recycling abatement requests (2) 
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11/17/2020 proposed plan for Toy Drive/Dec. 5th 
11/17/2020 email from Fire Chief - Toy Drive/ Dec. 5th 
11/17/2020 update on possible ice sculpture at Town Hall 

11/13/2020 request for letter of support for Plymouth Area Chamber of Commerce for Regional
   Development Organization Grant

11/13/2020 request for letter of support for from Metro South for Regional Development
   Organization Grant 

Flow chart & text concerning policies/protocols for when an employee tests positive for COVID

Proposed contract with Lakeville Animal Shelter for calendar year 2021

Road opening - 330 Plymouth Street

Road opening - 12 Water Street

Correspondence from John Taglini - concerning snow days, virtual learning, and other issues for 

   the SLRSD & HES

